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Bramfield and Thorington Parish Council 

 

An Extra-Ordinary Meeting of the Parish Council was held in the Car Park at 
the back of the Village Hall, Bramfield on Thursday, June 3rd 2021 at 11am. 

 
Minutes: 

  
Present:   
 
Cllr. A. Thomas (Chairman); Cllr. D. Hughes; Cllr. A. Niven and Cllr. W. Shoote: 
 
Also Present: 
 
Paul Widdowson (Clerk): 
 
1) Apologies: 
 
Cllr. A. Rozkalns (Vice-Chairman); Cllr. M. Bond; Cllr. J. Key and Cllr. S. Key:  
 
2) To receive Declarations of Interest: 
 
Cllr. A. Niven said that his wife was the Secretary of the Village Hall Committee. 
 
3) Requests for dispensations: 
 
There were no requests for dispensation. 
 
4) Planning Matters: 
 
Proposal: Proposed detached cart lodge style garage building. 
Address: Hawthorns, Darsham Road, Bramfield, Halesworth, Suffolk. IP19 9AH  
Ref: DC/21/2309/FUL  
 
The Parish Council had no objection to this planning application. 
 
Proposer: Cllr. A. Thomas:  Seconder: Cllr. W. Shoote: 
 
Proposal: Installation of UPVC double glazing to all windows and front and rear 
door. Style of windows picked to match three immediately neighbouring properties 
and to other properties along the road within the conservation that our house falls 
within, with no change in colour to the doors or windows staying with the white that 
is currently there. The window style is set to have different configuration of glass 
panels due to the size demands, with small crucifix bars added in keeping with 
neighbouring windows to keep continuity within the area. All work is to be 
compliant with current fire regulations and improve current thermal efficiency of the 
house, as well as a reduction in noise levels from external. 
Address: Bantry House, The Street, Bramfield, Suffolk. IP19 9HT  
Ref: DC/21/1997/FUL  
 
The Parish Council approved this planning application. 
 
Proposer: Cllr. A. Niven:  Seconder: Cllr. D. Hughes: 
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5) Clerk’s Report and Correspondence including Donations: 
 

The Clerk said that he had received the Sizewell C Community Newsletter and a 
letter from the St. Elizabeth Hospice asking for a Donation. It was agreed to 
discuss these at the next Parish Council Meeting. 
 

6) Cheques and Receipts: 
 
The Clerk reported that he would look at the Accounts for 2021-2022 at the next 
Parish Council Meeting. He said that he was sorting out the Accounts 2020-2021 
for the Internal Audit. 
 
The Meeting ended at 11-10am. 


